

Student Union Assembly
May 1st, 2018

Assembly Members Present: Maxine Jimenez (President), Katherine Le (VPDI), Jessica Xu (VPAA), Lauren Woo (Cowell), Natasha Bramer (Cowell), Cameron Elliot (Stevenson), Katie Keeshen (Stevenson), Zach Klieman (Stevenson), Jamie Doran (Crown), Sabina Wildman (Crown), Alicia Freedmen (Merrill), Emma Cunningham (Merrill), Ted Jaich (Porter), Quinn Chalmers (Kresge), Ian Gregorio (Kresge), Jos Dubon (Kresge), Yonatan Melesse (Oakes), Ayo Banjo (Oakes), Thomas Ramirez (Rachel Carson), Angel Solorzano (Rachel Carson), Stephan Edgar (Nine), Samantha Sanchez (Nine), Vignesh Iyer (Nine), Jonathan Kung (Ten), Liam Staninger (Ten), Claudia Flores (Ten), Max Lyon (Prism), Fatima Mohammad (MSA), Noah Thoron (Treasurer)

Assembly Members Absent: Alice Malmberg (VPJA), Judith Gutierrez (VPEA), Tamra Owens (VPSL), Keshav Kumar (Cowell), Saalini Sastry (Crown), Miranda Huevo (Merrill), Kimberly Balmorez (Porter), Ivan Aviles Reyes (Porter), Brandon Zuniga (Oakes), Matthew Forman (Rachel Carson), Nikolasi Saafi (APISA), Raymond LeBeau (SANAI), Kaitylyn Hall (BSU), Alexcis Delos Santos (Bayanihan), Singh Dhadda (SSA)

Meeting called to order (8:01)

Roll Call (8:01)

Approval of Agenda: 8:04

Lauren Motions to approve
Second from Samantha
No Objections

Approval of Minutes: 8:04

Ted Motions to approve
Second from Katie
No Objections

Announcements and Public Comments:

Noah: Taking notes and please speak up so that I can hear you. Thank you.

Jamie: Can I get access to the folder.

Jane: Sure

Sabina: In case there is any confusion there are a strike going on next week. 7, 8, 9th. Student workers are legally protected. If you are a student worker or know any student workers. I am passing out large flyers so take some.

Max Jimenez: We're holding a legal observation training, and since there will be increased police presence, we will be holding this training to make sure people's rights are protected, and to teach people how to safely observe law enforcement, like ICE. It will be held in Rachel Carson College Red Room May 3rd 8-9 PM.

Claudia: As you are aware that EVC and Chancellor are coming from May 15th. We wanted an opinion on moving the venue that has a bigger space.

Sam: It could be really good and bad. They could hide, but this space is not functional but it might be able to ask questions.

Liam: Do you know where that space might be?

Max Jimenez: We're looking around.

Max Lyon: What spaces are you looking at, and how are you considering accessibility?

Max: We will be. This would allow students to see the EVC and the Chancellor. We will think about accessibility.

Sam: We can try the 9/10 senators' mpr. The Senate's can waive the fee.

Max Jimenez: Thanks!

Jane: Next meeting is May 8th. The chances are that we will not be meeting. This could not fit onto the agenda. We could either do a strawpoll or motion to not meet next week. So I would not be the only one disrupting the SUA meetings.

Liam: Is the motive for not having a meeting to stand in solidarity, or because it's hard to get to campus?

Zach: **Motion to not have a meeting next week**

Jonathon: **Second**

Jane: We'll move into a vote

Vote to not have a meeting:

22 For

0 Against

Motion Passes

Noah: I will not be able to make it to the first part of the May 15th meeting.

Yonathan: The Vision Committee will be sending out a Google Forms for the Chancellor and EVC meeting. Please notify your chairs to feel out the survey with the Senate.

Voter Registration Resolution: 8:12pm

Zach: We live in a representative democracy, but us, millenials are not turning out to vote. We have the lowest turnout rates of all generations, for a number of reasons, like lack of knowledge, frequent moving. We're trying to institutionalize voter registration on campus. In 2016 General Election, there was a MOU signed by UC President Janet Napolitano and California Secretary of State Alex Padilla talking about voter registration on campus. This resolution will talk about this. This MOU will allow opt-out and opt-in format for voter registration. Voter registration will make it safe. Should I go ahead and begin the resolution on that?

Reading of Resolution Begins. Reading of Resolution ends.

Jane: Any discussion?

Alicia: I noticed that in the resolution, there's a clause about maintaining sensitivity about students who are ineligible to vote because of age, citizenship, or prior convictions.

Zach: That is a great question. My intent is to outline the principle of the line. I will be meeting with the administration to talk about this.

Alicia: How do you expect safety and sensitivity in material that's heavily advertised to students, including people who may not be eligible to vote.

Zach: That is a good question. So the thing is about the posters, emails, and links is that stuff is from the MOU. I forgot to place the MOU link here. That was included to give a understanding of the MOU. They are still working that out.

Emma: Who else is working on this with you?

Zach: Yeah. This is the California.... Didn't finish.

Emma: When CALPIRG presented to MSG, we felt that it was uncomfortable to have an opt-out, as opposed to an opt in, especially if they're undocumented, or otherwise unable to vote. I'm concerned it could put people in jeopardy.

Zach: Thank you.

Jane: Any other questions or discussion? Alright, thank you for presenting and we will be discussing this in two weeks.

CALPIRG Fee Change Resolution Endorsement Request: 8:21pm

Noa: I'm here to talk to you about Calpirg. Calpirg is a statewide student run, student funded non-profit. We do run campaigns on a variety of issues, and register students to vote. We do a lot of work in the public interest, especially where there's a special interest, like a corporate interest that's hurting the public.

There are eight CALPRIG chapters at different UC. Not Merced. We are pushing for 100% renewable energy. Climate change is the defining issue of our generation. We are the first generation to feel the impact of Climate Change. We have been a lot of process at UC Santa Cruz. We are getting the Chancellor to make his support for the bill. There is a bill in the Senate to push for renewable energy. This would make a big difference for our generation and future generations. We had a big lobby day, were we brought over a hundred students, to lobby for SB100(?) and a variety of other issues. We are funded through an opt-in funding system. We set the 5 dollar optional fee back in 1994. We have not raised it yet, even though 6/7 chapters has raised it. Five dollars does not help us run our program.

We're only bringing in \$32,000, and we have to rely on other UCs for funding. We're asking to raise our fee from \$5 to \$10. I talked to some representatives. You might have gotten emails from me. Why don't you pledge more people? We already have 3000, 18% of the students, and it's hard to get more than that. Raising the fees don't hurt pledges. According to the application, we need the SUA, the GSA, and the Chancellor to approve it. This would not automatically raise from 5 to 10 if you have already pledged in.

Liam: How can we tell if we're pledged?

Noa: You signed a half sheet with your name and student ID

Adam: Hi, if students would want to increase from 5 to 10, would there be a process for that?

Noa: They just repledge!

Jane: Another questions? We'll deliberate on this in two weeks.

Bike Library Resolution Endorsement Request: 8:28 pm

Sam: How many of you have been passed by a full bus on campus? As you're aware, campus on transportation is reaching a ridiculous level of over capacity. The bike library has a fleet of 20-25 bikes we loan out for a quarter.

And we are here today to expand our physical space. We are in the basement of Stevenson. We are so packed that it is hard for both of us to move around and provide maintenance during winter quarter. I have a couple statistics from the website. We have more applications than the amount of bikes in our fleet. There is this opportunity at the Granary near the playground and next to the Sign. There is space for TAPS to move there for their office space.

This would make alternative transportation the face of the University: it'd be the first thing you see when you walk in. We're asking SUA to urge EVC Tromp to consider the bike library. 20 square feet per bike. 1,000 to 1,500 square feet for the bike. This will include space to just walk around and to do maintenance for the bikes. Anyone have any questions?

Emma: I'm wonder: The granary is at the base of campus: how do you expect people to access that on a regular basis? How does the system work? Do you turn the bike in at the end of the day?

Sam: Yea (It is at the base of campus).

Liam: We lend out the bike for the entire quarter. They get a bike, helmet and locks for an entire quarter. There's little traffic at the granary itself during the quarter.

Sam: The alternative is a space that's not very familiar to most people

Jos: I used one of your bikes: to the assembly, it's a great program. Have you tried to get another space before?

Sam: We talked to several admin and provosts, but no one has any space

Sabina: Thank you for presenting. I borrowed a bike during Winter Quarter. This is a good financial access to the bike. Really helpful to getting around campus. Taking the rest of the traffic off campus. I support anyway you get more bikes and to help the people. Will there be an orientation to help educate the riders?

Sam: Yeah, we'll also be expanding the education portion of the program. We're trying to continue encouraging the cycling community.

Sabina: Have you thought about being autonomously student run, not under TAPS?

Sam: We never considered it. That is a option I suppose.

Liam: We get all of our funding through TAPS, and it's really helpful to be under TAPS.

Sabina: Okay. And they did not add this to the referendum?

Sam: I'm not sure. Can you elaborate?

Sabina: Taps is putting a referendum that will increase student fees. This would help with increasing buses. I was wondering if TAPS were asked?

Sam: I'm not sure where the Bike Library is in the TAPS pots of money, but we've never been big enough to surpass our funding.

Cameron: Yield

Alicia: It says here that you want money from money from us, or from TAPS?

Sam: This is preventive. Bikes = 600 dollars each. If we brought 20 bikes, it would cost 12,000. We are hoping to get support from the SUA so we could get the money for the bike shop first.

Noah: I think the bike library is in the programs, not the transportation pot of TAPS

Noa: What's the granary being used for?

Sam: Not much.

Stephen: It says here the granary would be a hub of alternative transportation and a gathering space. What does that look like?

Sam: The alternative space for transportation so visitors can see the signs about the bike library and see that UCSC has this program. We have a lot of ideas.

Jamie: Follow up, what other events are you planning on putting on?

Sam: I don't have any.

Jane: Any questions or discussion? Well. Thank you we will discuss this in two weeks.

Cesar Chavez Convocation Funding Request (10 minutes) 8:42pm

Tania: I'm the student program director at El Centro.

Erica: I am a research student out of El Centro.

Tania: We're here to talk about the Cesar Chavez Convocation. It's a 15 year old program, continuing Chavez's legacy. This themes include social justice, social activism, and community building. These are past flyers of past convocations. We had someone from Women's March, someone from a grassroots movement in Santa Cruz. This is about community building in Santa

Cruz. The past two speakers have had connections with UC Santa Cruz. So we want to bring back people who relates to UC Santa Cruz.

Erica: This year, we will be having a theme based on the 50th anniversary of the 1968 East LA high school walkouts, which were student led social movements.

Our pre event is going to be screening Walkout on May 15 from 7 pm in the namaste lounge Convocation is on May 16th. Doors open at 6:30 and begin from 7 pm to 9pm. It will be at the College Nine and College Ten MPR. We'll be having five speakers who were the original students from the walkouts. We're co-hosting this with the College 9/10 Coco. These are the flyers. We started to talking with college senates from week 3, week 4. We have you all in the cosponsors, if you fund us. There are also larger posters as well. Here are more logical stuff. We're need for \$7500 for speakers, 925 for supplies, 150 supplies, 170 transportation, 266 press, and a bit more for misc. We are asking for 1,000 dollars. This is our first time coming to SUA and decided to go up a bit. We normally ask colleges. We are hoping for it from the programming line of the budget. We have a number of college senates partnering with us, along with the multicultural orgs and resource centers. Any questions?

Alicia: your budget is 9k. Will 1k from SUA be enough

Tania: We can do a lot with a little. We did not receive as much as money from Senates as we would have hoped.

Zach: Transportation for the speakers?

Tania: Yes.

Tommy: Yield

Max Jimenez: Hi, I am from East LA. Those schools are my rival schools. Are there other ways that we could support you other than funding?

Tania: Good question! We have almost everything finalized, but I'll talk to the director. Maybe a student speaker? Also volunteers are always appreciated.

Max Lyon: PRISM can help you out if you need more money.

Jane: Any other questions or comment? They wanted to come last week. I didn't look at my email. They will have their money one day before the meeting and if someone wants to motion to suspend bylaws, they can.

Tommy: **I move to suspend Bylaw C. 10. F. B. C,**
Claudia seconds

Jane: Discussion on suspending the bylaw? No? We're moving into a vote.

29 For
0 Against

Motion passes, bylaw suspended.

Liam: How much would you need to be fully funded? If we fund you more than 1,000.

Tania: I don't know off the top of my head. We have a bit of money, but we have raised 1k from the colleges. Originally we had a budget from 3,000 from colleges. We are around 900. We would like to go a little bit higher. We would need 1,500. I know there are other funding request. We normally don't ask for that big of the funding. We decided to cut back from t-shirt and discounts elsewhere.

Noah: We have 10,940 dollars.

Tommy: Do we need to add to agenda.

Jane: No

Emma: What do the tshirts look like? How does that work?

Erica: T-shirt are for volunteers. There are logos on the front. On the back there is a picket sign that says education and something and something in Spanish.

Emma: And what's the importance of the tshirts?

Tania: It's another way of promoting the event. We also wear them throughout the week.

Jane: We're out of time

Jamie: Motion to extend by 10 minutes

Angel: Second

Tommy: Can we switch back to the breakdown of the funding? What are you doing for the speakers, if there is enough funding?

Tania: The honorarium is just over 1k each, I believe. Yeah. \$1250. This includes getting them here.

Jamie: So, in reference to this budget, which of the line items are the most critical.

Tania: Speakers and food. Food insecurity helps bring students out.

Erica: Community building.

Zach: Noah, the 10k, is that the combination of programming and general

Noah: Yes.

Cameron: You said you raised 1,000 from college senates already. What other money are coming from student organizations?

Erica: We already cut back as I said. We are moving press with little funding?

Tommy: **Move to fund \$2000 from Programming**

Katherine: **Second**

Zach: **objection.** I think this is a great event, but I think that funding this 2000 is a bit much.

Kat: The next presentation is from General Fund.

Noah: We're also deliberating on other funding requests tonight.

Jamie: Yield

Sabina: It really sucks on what you need to cut back on, but you asked the Office of Diversity Equity, and Inclusion and they said no???

Erica: Before this idea, \$20,000 we cut back that by half. We went to the Office of Diversity, Inclusion, and Equity. They have a \$500 cap. They assume that are smaller student organization. Since we are trying to get 300 students, staff, faculty, high schoolers.

Jane: We are out of time.

Emma: Motion to extend time by 5 minutes

Yonatan seconds

Katie: Thank you for coming. My suggestion would be to move this to later on the night.

Jamie: I wanted to address some concerns about our limited funds. I wanted to draw our attention that we're not having a meeting next week, and there's a limited amount of time.

Zack: Yield

Tommy: Can we not touch prior?

Noah: we don't have a prior. It gets plugged back in as revenue.

Max: Hi. so if people are worried about running out of money.

Maura: The budget was put at a high level. We have some extra money in some odd places, because it's always a bit off, and constantly shifts. We should try to stay within 10% of our budget, and we usually go 40% under

Max: So we good.

Sabina: Motion to amend....

Jane: Main motion to fund is \$2,000.

Sabina: LOUD LAUGHS HAHAHAHAHAHAHAHAHAHAHAHAHAHAH

Adam: We vote on the \$2,000.

Tommy: They said about \$1,500. How about that?

Sabina: **I move to amend the motion to \$3500.**

Cameron: **Second**

Katie: **Objection.** I want to repeat my previous point that we should look at this after the rest of the stuff.

Jane: We are moving to another stack. I would prefer to postpone.

Jamie: I motion to table this to the end of the meeting.

Ian Seconds

No objections

Jane: Discuss this later, this might be several hours.

Oceania Navigators Empowerment Mural Funding Request (10 minutes) 9:09pm

Ilaisanne: We want to present to y'all in the same way as we do in our culture, so we're going to be sitting down in the circle with you. We also want to pay respects to the land we're on, and the natives who lived here, so we'd like to take a few moments to do that.

Theresa: Before we start. What is Oceania and Oceania people.

Brandon: I think Oceania is out there east of Indonesia.

Zach: I think it's the people native to Micronesia, Polynesia, and Indonesia(?)

Teresa: Yeah, Zack is right. Oceania are people from Micronesia, Polynesia, and Indonesia. Do anyone know where Bikini Atoll are?

Zach: Yeah, the bikini comes from the Bikini Atoll in the Marshall islands, where the US tested atomic bombs. The idea of the name was for it to be a "bombshell"

Teresa: Zack is right. A French designer made the Bikini by the island where US released many nuclear bombs. People still can not get on the island. Does anyone know Dwayne Johnson's? The Rock.

Samantha: He's Samoan.

Ilaisanne: We wanted to debunk and introduce the region to y'all. We're here to present about our mural project.

Theresa: One's mission is to empower Oceanic students in order to navigate education through cultural preservation, equitable access, and retention by cultivating on AIGA (family) based environment. First time we are not stuck with Asian Pacific groups.

Ilaisanne: We're trying to build our visibility on campus through art and storytelling. The meaning comes through our meetings on what our intentions are for this mural. While not everyone could come, we feel it's good.

Theresa: We're on a journey to claim space occupied by our ancestors.

Ilaisanne: We want to empower and resist colonization.

Theresa: Due to lack of awareness, we want to create a physical and visual representation of our struggles and empowerment

Ilaisanne: In honor of Asian Pacific Islander Heritage month, this mural will celebrate the contribution of Pacific Islander. In the meeting we wanted to shape a message through the

mural. We came up with this. Through the wisdom and mana of our ancestors, we as Oceania Navigators Empowerment (ONE), strive to resist.

Theresa: We are proposing it be located in Oakes College, and we want to put up over memorial day weekend: The Date of the project is May 25 to May 28. There's going to be 30-40 community members, but we are open to help

Ilaisanne: We wanted to make visibility and get Pacific Islanders from previous individuals.

Jane: We're out of time.

Alicia: Motion to extend time by 10 minutes

Lauren: Second

Ilaisanne: This is one of our artists. She's from the Bay area, and is polynesian. She's trying to get more exposure, especially in museums, challenging them to be more inclusive. The next one is Ke'aka Gephart. He is an Hawaiian artist from Sacramento. He is currently at Sierra College. His style of art is charcoal. He wants to make it into creating a rock painting style.

Theresa: Our total budget is \$4,966. Mostly going to honorariums and art supplies. We're asking for the full amount from SUA. We're also applying for grants and money from the college senates. We hope that SUA will be in support of this project because it supports diversity, inclusion, and an initiative to create space for those who are underrepresented.

Katie: Definitely come to colleges, we'd love to help.

Ayo: Please come to Oakes, we'd love to help you out.

Max: Yield

Alicia: Come to Merrill too. The budget, you are asking about 5,000 dollars. Does that cover the whole project?

Theresa: Yes.

Jane: Questions? Alright, thank you so much for coming.

SUA Elections Commission Rule Change (5 minutes) 9:25pm

Adam: You were all emailed out the potential rule change. If someone objects, it goes into simple majority. D5D0, there is no campaigning in the classroom. We want to amend it so that it would be more fair. The only change is that any candidate can present if all candidates are

present. To help more people vote in the election. It is enforced the same way as before. I do not believe this needs to go back to the college. If no objection it goes into a vote.

Brandon: I have a question. So we have to be both present to speak about it. Only on the official ballot.

Adam: You can't endorse, but only say you're running

Brandon: I can speak about the elections to get more turnout?

Adam: You can say whatever you want, nothing wear.

Brandon: Does the other Candidate have to be there?

Adam: If other college representatives want to do it, it only has to be from our college representative.

Sabina: Will people be notified who the other people are? If they decline, you can't do it?

Adam: Yes to both. Any objections?

No objections.

Associate Elections Commissioner Interviews

Jane: Can someone motion to allow Adam to stay in because

-Closed Session-

SUA Elections Funding Deliberation (10 minutes) 10:21pm

Adam: So they wanted sundays not sandwiches for 200 people and taqueria, that's the \$4800

Jane: the funding request is for \$4800 is there any discussion

Sabina: By Crown senate there were some concerns about if we're spending this much money on food how can we engage with people in the space, Crown students want to ensure good outreach and social experiences

Adam: There are two different events. The first one, there is not a voting station, it is meet the candidate. They only get food if they talk to candidate. It is not take food and go. The second one, which is Taqueria, there is a voting station. We are hoping it work. It normally work, by doing these events.

Jamie: I reserve my right to make a motion. We would be motioning to approve the 4800 right?
(Directed at Parliamentarian)

Jane: That would depend on the motion.

Noah: We will be pulling from general, we do not have enough from programming.

Jamie: **Motion to fully fund \$4800**

Sam: **Second**

Adam: Slight amendment, Porter has not invited a representative. We can save \$100

Jane: I did not repeat the text of the motion, so just rescind it and then make it again.

Jamie: **Motion to fund \$4700**

Sam: **Second**

Jane: Seeing **no objections**, we will accept the motion and give \$4,700 to the Elections Commission.

QUEC Funding Deliberation: 10:27pm

Zach How much do we have?

Noah: \$6,240.32

Katie: It's noble, but it's a tight turn around, and it's still intense. I don't want to fund tshirts, and advertising is tough, and online advertising isn't great. I wasn't impressed with the presentation, and I'm not fully confident.

Max Jimenez: So, it was really hard for them to get Robin Holmes. They meet with Janet and one of the closest people. It is a really big deal. Some type of compromise would be to fund things that they can not function without. It is not easy to get people like Robin to UCSC.

Vignesh: I agree with Max. I've been talking with the leader of QUEC, and they've been stalling to try and get funds first. They're in talks with important people, so we can't leave them hanging dry.

Zach: Their essentials are supplies, labor and advertising, which are just under \$3000. We mentioned something earlier about having extra money?

[Note takers note: Noah was shaking his head]

Jane: Let's not go outside of our means.

Max Lyon: Prism did fund them for 800. We give them the bare minimum. If anything, we should only fund for 3,000.

Jamie: Based on the math. 1,500. **Motion to fund 1,600 from Programming.**

Jonathan: **seconds**

Ayo: Point of information: how did you get the number?

Jamie: Sure. I am on the budget worksheet. Equipment, 575, labor, 538, and a couple hundred for advertising.

No objections, motion passes.

Max: We can just print their flyers.

Jade Phoenix Event Funding 10:34pm

Jane: We are moving to Jade Phoenix funding. Any discussion?

Alicia: I wasn't here, but I was asked to mention Merrill's Objection. When Tamra originally came to ask for money, she said she wanted to put it on. We're concerned about why there's more funding requests. I think it's a great event, but Merrill is not in favor of funding it.

Zach: Where is the budget request?

Jane: It is in last weeks' budget. I will pull it up on projection.

Kat: Yeah. I wasn't here for this funding request. We did have two incredible presentations. We only have \$4,000 left.

Katie: I know we got a presentation that was this, but different last quarter. Did that happen?

Jane: It got canceled and we never deliberated.

Max Lyon: There was some confusion with funding this. What organization or office we are funding. Some people was uncomfortable with how it was presented. It had issues with lgbt issues. We are not comfortable. We support it because we support the speaker.

Ayo: Personally, I don't have a specific position, but if we're going to decide to not fund it, it should come from a place of money, or not supporting the program. Noah, did we ever change the bylaws about ARUL?

Noah: We did not amendment.

Jane: All meetings are too long to present it.

Ayo: Oh. Okay.

Max Jimenez: I really wanted this event to happen. But I think the previous speaker did not understand intersectionality, rather was focused on racial. I give credit to those people who made up this idea.

Ted: I think one option, keeping our status in mind, is to fully fund, from both pots?

Cameron: I want to point out the intersectionality event is asking from SUA. Other funding request are going to other senates spaces.

Katie: I want to second people's concerns about the event. The speaker's great, but I don't know if this event is the best way to do it. I want to focus on the other presentations we heard today.

Jane: Just to clarify, if no one makes motion, that is it for that discussion.

Angel: I want to remind everyone that Maura said we might have additional money, and it's almost the end of the quarter.

Noah: So I wanted to clear the air. We could have additional money. We do not have permission from SUA without amending the budget. Unless we want to go back to change the budget from this year, NOT next year.

Zach: Can we use next years budget to fund stuff this year?

Jane: No.

Noah: Nononononono.

Natasha: I didn't think the speaker was good. I do not think we should punish the event because the speaker was bad.

Sabina: The other events been planning for this for a long time. I want to recognize the importance and people that they represent. I want to think about the money where they go. It

is interesting that we give money to SUA. It looks like we do not have money, I think we should represent those who came today.

Ted: Yield

Alicia: A question: I know that when Tamra asked for more money, she mentioned she wants to bring Jade Phoenix. Could she help out?

Noah: Her line item is basically gone. Probably can't help.

Kat: Jade Phoenix already came to this campus before. Given our two presentation, I would like to say what Sabina said. Those two presentation will want to get those funding. They are direct students from ONE. For those specific organization that came tonight, I would use my own line-item. I was not there for Jade Phoenix, so I can not really talk about it.

Ayo: I want to put this out there: The external office says they're going to take people to the tuition hike? Maybe the student life office can help?

Jessica: From my understanding is that the external office will be funding the voter registration.

Jane: Since there is no further discussion, we are going to move on.

Budget Presentation Fiscal Year 18/19.

Noah: Alright, so. Can you all see that. So you look at the things in green. Green has gone up, red has gone down. The Budget Committee created line item. The Advisor Intern pay increase by 350 dollars, to keep up with minimum wage. We cut the external office intern, since the next External VP will not be a director. We will give 100 dollars to each college election commissioner. We added 9,000 to the ten election representatives. Vision Committee wants to give elected representatives with more job.

Katie: There is a difference between appointed and elected rep.

Noah: Vision committee said that they hold office hours, sit on committees, tabling. No one from Vision Committee Subcommittee for by-laws here. We also increase 4,000 dollars for printing. We have cut UCSA dues by a lot. We currently pay 2 dollars per students, the fourth highest. Everyone else pays about a buck, sixty. We feel that UCSA is not doing as much. That is a whole another thing. We put 1,000 into voter registration. We added 200 dollars for president travel. We added 4,000 for Blaqout conference. We added 2,500 for UC Regent Meeting Student Organizing Travel. Suggestion are through email or doing the meeting in two weeks from now.

Jessica: Motion to extend time by 10 minutes.

Sabina: Second

Noah: We bumped up SOFA funding up. Since SOFA does not have enough for funding everyone. 22,000 dollars, mainly on Winter and Fall. We need 13,000 for spring this year. We have not changed Officers line items. We have changed the Programming and General Funding. We do not need two different pots. We removed programming. We have cut that budget from 70,000 to 50,000 dollars. We wanted to focus more on SOFA, instead of taking up SUA Assembly time. SOFA can deal with smaller funding request. We also gave elections 3,000 dollars more so they do not need to ask for money next year.

We will get a increase of 10,000 from student enrollment fees. Summer fees have always been zero on our budget. It is around 10,000 though. Reserves is about 116,000 dollars in carry forward. This may not stand up in the fall. I was not expecting to spend so much from General and Programming. It was clearly a mistake. Ulimtaly, the budget committee. These are early projection and updated by the next treasurer. Any questions?

Max Lyon: We talked about in budget committee. Will we ask this to the Vision Committee. Will this affect Diversity Representatives?

Noah: The Vision committee is cutting Appointed reps. The Diversity will not be paid because they are not elected by the student body.

Zach: There is two same revenue?

Noah: The first one is revenues and the second one is set-aside. We can not touch the second one. If we pass the bylaws for more funding, we will change.

Sabina: We are getting zero from Summer Fees. We are going over SFAC for Summer Fees?

Jane: I can answer this. We are always planning that we do not have money. We imagine that summer fees are nothing.

Noah: The way we run budget is messy.

Sabina: Second thing, I think that retention is a big part, I think identity organization represent marinized.

Max: I think that identity organizations should get paid.

Noah: I am working with Vision Committee.

Viggy: Can you speak at the UC Regent travel Money?

Noah: That was something at the budget committee. We had 7,000 floating around, mostly from cutting UCSA dues. The idea was that VPE office can not support all students.

Viggy: I think the way that we solving it is not success for student people. I think that without the UCSA, the whole UCSA will fall apart. Look at UCB, because there is a way that conditions that can help with EVP office. I don't think it is accessible. It is looking at removing the EVP office.

Noah: I hear what you are saying. We did not want to remove the EVP office.

Viggy: If we want to take this forward, there are issues that need to be address. The struture is historical shitty

Noah: Not focused on long term plan. I do not think EVP office is great right now.

Jessica: One the reason that we cut UCSA is because we sat in budget and analysis the amount each student paying. We are fourth highest, we did not think we had the capacity to fund that amount. We are still paying above the minium. The happy ground will fund students to go to regents. The second, the first question, if I have amendment to Noah. What will happen?

Noah: Send any edits to Noah by Tuesday by midnight. I will propose a couple alternative budgets and give people an idea and go back to your spaces. For the week after and talk about different verisions. We can even make edits in the next meeting.

Sabina: Not to remove EVP, but if the EVP funds protest. It would be problematic. It is better for students to organie on their own. If tutiiton moves forward, it helps improve.

Ayo: I wanna go home. I love the UC regent travel funding. Make it more flexible, not for UC Regents Meeting. Protesting for student health or right. Make it more accessible. I love the idea.

Viggy: What I said about the Office. That clarification. The regents meeting funding will be good. Some EVP offices host protest and actions. UCLA did host a week long issue. The EVP office can happen. EVP office needs to be more transparent and hashed out. This does not allow EVP Office to talk at full extant.

Noah: I can't make it to campus on Tuesday. I will have it on Thursday 6-8pm in the SUA Second Floor. We require the pass of the budget by Week 5. I am not having each person not to bring it to Senate next week. We will be breaking our consitutional obligation.

Cameron: That is college will be meeting.

Noah: Oops. I will find another time.

Jane: Thank you Noah. We are out of time.

SUA-RISE California MoU 11:10pm

Viggy: RISE California is student-led that funded our trips last week. Cameron took the lead on the trip. UCSA formalize support with RISE through an MOU. It is MOU.

Thomas: We have that thing tabled.

Cesar Chavez Convocation Deliberation 11:14pm

Zach: What was the motion on the table?

Jane: Main motion is to fund 2,000 dollars from Programming. Amendment motion is at 3,500 dollars. I do not have stack. If something needs to be decide by motion.

Noah: We currently have 4,640.32.

Katie: Kat said that her office could fund this event. And us taking care of one.

Jamie: Which the proposal you are saying (directed at Kat) how much should we fund these two organizations?

Kat: Could you repeat the question?

Jamie: Where does that leave us?

Kat: I have met with both groups, and I have some money left over to fund Cesar Chavez, if SUA agrees to fully fund the ONE proposal

Katie: I think it's a great solution, but we still have to check with our spaces. This is hard to promise to make.

Zach: Can we make a proposal that's not contingent on the ONE funds?

Kat: Can you repeat the question?

Zach: [Repeats the question]

Noah: We could fund Cesar Chavez, and then both SUA and Kat chip in two weeks.

Kat: That could work

Cameron: **Amendment to fund 1,000 for Cesar Chavez.**

Second from Sam.

No objections

Jane: New ladder, new motion is to fund 1,000.

Sabina: If we fund \$1k, is Kat funding El Centro?

Kat: So what you are asking, if we fund el Centro will it come from SUA Programming or my Office?

Sabina: Would you additionally fund more?

Kat: From what I am understanding, I would fund the remaining of the ONE's request.

Katie: ONE might be looking for alternate funding sources, so it could go down?

Jane: Main motion is to fund 2,000. Amendment is to fund 1,000. We are moving into a vote on this amendment.

12 For

7 Against

Amendment passes

Jane: \$1000 is the new main motion. Is there any discussion.

Tommy: They wanted 1,500 and wanted money.

Angel: They needed money and ONE is applying for other money. And Cesar needed money for speakers. I really wanted to fund it. I do not think 1,000 is enough

Sabina: I think that we can fund both of them, and go over. I motion-

Jane: You can't do that. You have to reserve your right to make a motion

Jessica: **I amend the main motion to 1,500.**

Jane: Any objections?

Sabina: Objection

Jane: You can't do that: there wasn't even a second.

Second from Ian.

Sabina: Objection! I reserve my right...

Jane: Not how it works. The motion has been objected to, so the floor is open for discussion. Is there any discussion?

Sabina: I reserve my right to **amend to motion to 3,000 dollars.**

Second from [someone?]

Jane: If no objection, it becomes the main motion.

Cameron: **Objection.** I do not want SUA not to be able to fund ONE.

Jamie: Resource budgets are TINY. They have no money for this.

Ayo: Yeah. I am pretty sure that they will be going to Oakes. Oakes has carry forward, so I think that we may fund them.

Tommy: I forgot if y'all forgot the main budget is at 900.

Zach: I have one thing: If they do choose to pursue other funding, the money comes back to us.

Sabina: Correct me if I am wrong.

Ted: **Motion to cut stack**

Jane: I'll allow it.

Second Jonathan.

Jonathan: We said that they have no money, **Call to question**

Lauren seconded

Jamie Objected

Jane: We're moving to into a vote whether to vote.

15 in favor
1 against

Jane: All right, we're going to move into a vote. Main motion is \$1000, 1st amendment \$1500, 2nd amendment \$3000. Everyone clear?

First motion is to adopt second amendment is 3000.

19 In favor
2 against

New primary amendment is to fund 3000

All in favor of adopting 3k as primary amendment?

20 in favor
2 against

Main motion is to fund 3k

20 In Favor
1 Against

We will fund 3k to El Centro.

Noah: Where is this coming from? Programming has 1,000. General has 3,000.

Jane: From General.

Jane: We need to discuss where the money goes to for the Associate Elections Commissioner.

Sam: Are we going into discussion? I think they should get paid.

Jane: We could just motion to split it halfway.

Sabina: Crown says they would prefer money go back to elections programming

Jamie: **Motion to split money between Parliamentary and Election Commissioner for the first half.**

Lauren: **seconds**

No objections, motion passes.

Meeting Adjourned at 11:38pm